

PRE-ADOLESCENTS 2 Mid-term test

Exam duration: 1 hour 15 minutes

A) Read the text and answer the questions below.

School life

Fourteen-year-old Guy Proctor goes to a secondary school in Leeds. This is his school day.

'I leave home at 8.15 and walk to school. My first lesson starts at 9 a.m. All my lessons are one hour. After the second lesson, I have a short twenty-minute break. Then there are two lessons before lunch. My favourite subjects are Science and I.T. (Information Technology).

Lunch is at 1.20. I always have lunch in the school cafeteria. Some of my mates have a sandwich but I like a hot meal. On Wednesday I have a quick lunch because I've got Computer Club.

There's always one lesson in the afternoon. It finishes at 3.10 p.m. On Wednesday and Friday, I play football after school. I'm in the school team so I often play a match on Saturday afternoon too.

I have an hour's homework every day. I usually do it in my bedroom after dinner. Today is Friday and I'm very tired. I am not doing homework. I'm watching my favourite programme on TV.

- 1) What time does Guy leave home?
- 2) Where does he have lunch?
- 3) Does Guy eat a sandwich for lunch? Why (not)?
- 4) When does he play football?
- 5) What is Guy doing now?

B. Complete the dialogue with questions from the box. There are FOUR extra questions.

Do you want to come?	How are you?	What do you need?
How many brothers and sisters have you got?	Can you help me?	Would you like to play volleyball with me tomorrow?
How much money do you want to spend?	Do you have any plans for the weekend?	Where do you live?

Miguel is talking with his uncle, Felipe.

Felipe: Hey Miguel, nice to see you again. I need you, (1) _____?

Miguel: Yes Felipe, you are family and family always goes first. (2) _____?

Felipe: I fell in love with a girl. She lives near your house. Can you send her a box of chocolate and flowers from me?

Miguel: Of course. (3) _____?

Felipe: Oh, I don't know. Let's say \$100. Miguel: Ok. No problem.

Felipe: Thank you nephew! (4) _____?

Miguel: Yes, I think I'm going to go to a concert with Hector and Dante. (5) _____?

Felipe: Yes, thank you for the invitation. See you there. Don't forget to send the flowers and chocolate

B. Read about Miguel's trip to "The Land of the Dead" and complete with words from the box.

takes	load	getting	rubbish	tidy
family	patient	make	get up	machine

Saturday chores! *by Marty Winston*

My Saturday mornings begin at half past six. I like _____ up early. I have a shower, _____ my bed and _____ my room. I do this every day. Then I set the table and make breakfast. I make pancakes for my brother Jamie and my sister Anna, eggs for Dad, toast for Mum, tea and orange juice. I'm the best cook in my _____ ! (I want to be a chef one day.)

After breakfast, I _____ the washing machine: white clothes first and then clothes with dark colours. Mum doesn't want my brother to do this chore. A week ago, he washed his red shirt with some white clothes. Now we've got pink socks and pink T-shirts!

My brother Jamie and my sister Anna _____ at nine. They hate getting up early. They have chores too. Anna _____ the clothes out of the washing _____ and hangs them out. Then she vacuums the rooms. Jamie feeds our dogs, brushes them and takes them for a walk. The animals love Jamie and he's very _____ with them. He also takes out the _____ at night. He hates this job!

D) Circle the correct option to complete the text.

This is Luke, Danny's best friend in London.



Luke Luke 1(**DON'T LIKE – DOESN'T LIKE**) basketball or tennis but he and his friends love 2(**PLAYING - PLAY**) football. At the moment they 3(**TRAIN – ARE TRAINING**) for a very important inter-school tournament. Every day Luke 4(**GETS UP – IS GETTING UP**) at 7 and he 5(**HAS - HAS GOT**) a big breakfast. Then he plays football before school. Luke 6(**DON'T GO – DOESN'T GO**) home after school. He goes to the park with his friends every day. What do they do? They play football!

In the evening Luke 7(**DOES – IS DOING**) his homework and then he watches football on TV! His father 8(**ARE – IS**) a very famous football player in England. Now he 9(**ISN'T PLAYING – DIDN'T PLAY**). He's cooking at home! He likes cooking very much. Luke's mother cannot cook very well. Yesterday Luke's father was at home and he made a delicious barbecue. Luke and his mother 10(**WAS - WERE**) very happy!

E) Writing

Write about a typical day at the week. Use these questions to help you.

1. What time do you usually get up?
2. What chores do you do?
3. What is your favourite chore?
4. What other things do you do at the week?